
 

Dear parents, 

Thank you for supporting your children’s education and learning. During this short time with them, I 

have seen great improvements within the entire class. To continue seeing improvements, I need to 

reinforce the new system has been established in class.  

 

Please be informed that: 

 Homework is no longer a packet! I believe daily homework is more helpful and needed to 

practice and retain each new lesson they learn, rather than cramming all of it before Friday. 

 Friday will be our day for tests to recap what we learned throughout the week and ensure their 

understanding. 

 Reading log is still a daily assignment that needs to be done for a minimum of 20 minutes and it 

is checked by me every morning. 

 Tests are usually created from their homework and review sheets, so please use them to study 

for tests. 

 ** I understand your concern about the 6 - 7 pages of homework, but they are all made for their 

level on understanding and meant to solidify what they have learned in class. These assignments 

typically should not consume long periods of time, however, if they do, its ok because it is part 

of their learning and understanding. My goal is to challenge each student to allow for growth 

and development. Please understand, as a class they need to be pushed in areas they are weak 

so they can improve. One area, for example, is grammar and writing.  I am trying my best to 

improve that, amongst other areas. This is why I have worked on and developed a curriculum to 

focus on daily practices and exercises. I’m happy to tell you that this has already made a big 

difference in their writing journals that we do every morning. Also, if the homework is 

sometimes challenging, it is meant to make them learn how to use critical thinking, research 

information, and draw conclusions. 

 *** I also want the students to understand that coming on time, being organized, and following 

schedules are all important parts of their daily routine. This means that coming to class before 

the assembly starts should be enforced. For those students who come after, I will mark them as 

tardy. This is to show them the importance and value of school and organization. 

 

 

 

If you have any question, comments, or concerns, please contact me at 

jabualiteach@gmail.com. 

 

Best wishes. 
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News Letter for Week of 12/10/18 

 

3rd and 4th Grade Weekly Curriculum: 

 

Math: 

We will continue with Unit: 5 Pace Value in Whole Numbers and Decimals 

Reading: 

·      **** Please make sure that each student has written a draft based on either a story we have 

written in class, or a book they are reading at home. They have received a packet with step by 

step instructions. This is due Monday, December 10th. 

Start on Lesson 5 “Two Days in May.” 

Language Arts: 

·        As always, we will focus on grammar weekly/daily as well as spelling, pronunciation- it is 

very critical they have a strong foundation. 

We will focus on: 

 /oi/ sounds 

  mechanics of Question Marks 

and Exclamation Points 

 Homophones  

Science: 

·        Use this time to focus and study for play 

as well as make posters. 

Social Studies: 

·       Lesson 3: 

 A Mountain Community 

Vocabulary: 

employ 

enjoy 

broil 

loyalty 

oyster 

boil 

soil 

coil 

coin 

join 

destroy 

poison 

royalty 

point 

voices 

 

 

 

 

 


